Chapter 18 - Process Costing


Our Comments on the “Your Turn” Cases  
You as a Cost Accountant  There is nothing unethical about your suggestion to eliminate work in process accounts and charge all production costs directly to Finished Goods Inventory. In many automated manufacturing environments, units pass through production processes very quickly—often within several minutes or less. Thus, the number of units “in process” at any one point in time can be insignificant in relation to the units processed during the month. For this reason, some companies simply ignore beginning and ending Work in Process account balances and charge all production costs directly to those units completed and transferred during the period. By choosing a strategy that assigns all costs to units completed and transferred, companies can greatly simplify their cost accounting systems.

You as a Product-Line Manager To document the performance of the managers of the Bottling and Syrup Departments, you may consider developing a budget system to compare actual and budgeted costs. Require the managers of each department to prepare an annual budget for monthly (or weekly) resource usage. Then track the actual monthly (or weekly) equivalent unit cost of each significant resource input in each department and compare it to the budgeted amounts. Rewards or bonuses could be provided based on meeting or exceeding budgeted targets.
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